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Spalding elected ACRL vice president

Helen Spalding, associate director of libraries at the University of Missouri-Kansas City (UMKC), has been elected vice president/president-elect of the Association of College and Research Libraries (ACRL).  She will assume office following the 2001 American Library Association (ALA) Annual Conference in San Francisco.

“What a special privilege to look forward to providing leadership with talented colleagues to an organization that is playing such a key role in providing professional development for academic librarians, and in improving teaching and learning, and the creation, preservation and transfer of knowledge,” Spalding stated.  

Spalding plans to focus her 2002-2003 presidential term on enhancing the visibility of academic librarians, participating in changing and improving library school education, recruitmenting and examining how ACRL can be better positioned for the future.  

“Helen’s extensive experience as a member of the ACRL Board, on several committees and councils of ALA, and with other organizations throughout the profession have prepared her for this key leadership role,” ACRL Executive Director Althea Jenkins said. “We are looking forward to her leadership and vision as ACRL moves forward in the 21st century.”

A four-year member of the ALACouncil representing ACRL and a current member of the ALA Budget Analysis and Review Committee, Spalding has held numerous positions in ALA and ACRL.  She served two terms on the ACRL Board of Directors and chaired its Budget and Finance Committee.  

Spalding also has been active in the Missouri Library Association, the Library Administration and Management Association and the Library and Information Technology Association.  She was elected Vice President of the OCLC Users Council, 1982-83, and was selected a Council of Library Resources Academic Library Management Intern at Northwestern University, 1983-84, and a UCLA Senior Fellow, 1989.  

She is on the board of editors for Portal: Libraries and the Academy and has published several scholarly articles on professional development and the implementation of automated systems.  

Prior to coming to UMKC in 1979, Spalding was the head of serials cataloging at Iowa State University.  Spalding received her M.A. in Library Science from the University of Iowa and her M.P.A. from the University of Missouri-Kansas City.

ACRL is the largest division of the American Library Association, representing 11,000 academic and research librarians.  ACRL is dedicated to enhancing the ability of academic library and information professionals to serve the information needs of the higher education community and to improve learning, teaching, and research.
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